
EDITORIAL FOREWORD 

Dear Colegues! 

The Christmas and New Year holidays are approaching. However, before we all 
have vacations, I am glad to present the third issue of the scientific journal Law, 
Business and Sustainability Herald for your evaluation. 

This issue is the last in the first volume, and it will close our work in 2021. But it is 
just beginning! Our team is already working with manuscripts for the first issue of the 
second part. Moreover, in 2022, we have great plans. First of all, as an open-access 
journal, we will apply for inclusion in DOAJ. Also, since our editorial board involve 
many scientists from Poland, we are preparing to applicate in the Index Copernicus. We 
hope that these steps will help us disseminate knowledge about sustainable development 
and make the journal recognizable. 

This issue contains research in library science, law, economics and business. The 
spirit of sustainable development unites all articles. Thus, we are proud to continue 
implementing the policy of interdisciplinary research. 

Let me introduce authors who contributed to this issue.  

Justice Chinonso Ujoumunna and Emmanuel Chibueze Agbawudikeizu presented a 
study of prospects for improving management for knowledge preservation. This study 
aims to implement the fourth SDG. 

Vitalii Novikov, Vlastimil Vicen and Yurii Semchuk explored the socio-legal aspect 
of freedom of conscience. Their work is valuable for achieving the sixteenth goal of 
sustainable development. 

Lyubomyr Sopilnyk, Viktoriia Dotsenko, Birute Aleksandraviciute considered a 
problem at the peak of its popularity today. They explored ways to preserve the work 
potential in the medical sphere, which is critical to safeguarding humanity and ensuring 
sustainable development in the face of the Covid-19 epidemic. Their research also meets 
the third goal of sustainable development. 

Larysa Yankovska and Halyna Kovbas presented a study of the mechanism of 
employee motivation in a crisis. This article correlates with the eighth goal of sustainable 
development. 

Last but not least, Yevhen Krykavskyy, Zhanna Semchuk and Yaroslava Moskviak 
conducted a visionary study that will promote the development of socially responsible 
tourism business in the long run. This study supports the eighth goal of sustainable 
development and addresses climate change, as well-thought-out innovations in tourism 
can have a positive impact on carbon emissions. 

Unfortunately, this time the editors rejected quite interesting works, which did not 
meet the journal's focus (7 manuscripts) or technical requirements (3 manuscripts). Two 



more articles were rejected due to the reasoned conclusions of the reviewers. We are 
glad that none of the submitted manuscripts contained traces of plagiarism. Thus, the 
acceptance rate was 29.41%. 

We hope that this issue will find a response in your hearts, dear colleagues. On 
behalf of the editorial board, I congratulate you on the upcoming Christmas and New 
Year holidays. We wish you success, inspiration and prosperity! 

 

See you in the New 2022 Year! 

 

Sincerely, 

Juliusz Piwowarski, DSc, Professor, 

Editorial Board Chairman 


